EAST SHORE ESTATES

PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION

Minutes of Board Meeting Held 5/2008 at the Pavilion
Attending:
Scott Harris
Joe Jeter
Ron Keeley

Brad Roberts
Henry Stuth

Bob Dillon

1. OPENING…Hank called the meeting to order at 7:07 pm.
2. HIGH SPEED INTERNET…Manny Rivera, owner of East Texas WI-FI High Speed Internet, reviewed the possibility of his company providing high speed internet service to our area.  This service uses signals like a two way radio and towers as access points.  Users can then connect within a certain range.  East Texas WI-FI (ETWIFI) currently has some 10 towers in East Texas.   This service is some 50 times faster than dial-up, is all digitial, and provides the same speed for both uploads and downloads.  Their smallest package, 384 KB per second, is priced at $49.95 per month.  There are other packages available, for example, Business at $59.95 per month, etc., and their website, etwifi.com, provides complete information and pricing.  The equipment installation charge for each user would be some $350 with no additional charge for the equipment itself.  This product provides better service than Satellite, for example, Hughes Net, and does not require “line of sight”.  A tower on Highway 346 near Whitehouse has been identified as a possibility to provide service to our area.  A 120 foot tower would be required in or near our sub-division to provide service to our community.  A tower of this size would cost some $5-$6,000.  Manny mentioned setting a meeting with Ben Jarvis to discuss potential tower sites in our sub-division.  The question as to whether we could build the tower arose…Manny responded that it was possible…he had participated in such an arrangement that provided a $4 per user per month rebate to the builder/owner of the tower.  There was considerable discussion and questions for Manny.  Manny showed us one of the units that would be installed at the users site and said that the system, if installed, would be guaranteed to work and that he would be glad to do any “consulting” to help us look at options.  There was general agreement that we should ask Manny to work up a couple formal proposals for us and that this topic may require a special board meeting.            

3. MINUTES…Last Meeting, 4/08/08, Board…previously distributed and copies were available for review…upon motion by Brad, seconded by Ron, these minutes were approved as presented.
4. TREASURER’S REPORT…Ron distributed copies of the Treasurer’s Report for May 2007 through April 2008, noting an ending balance of $9,321.66 as of the end of April 2008.  Ron reviewed the information and answered any questions.  Upon a motion by Joe and a second by Brad, the report was unanimously approved.
5. ARCHITECTURAL COMMITTEE:
· New Builds/Approvals…Brad and Hank reported that there were no new Builds/Approvals.     
6. WEBSITE…Bob Dillon was in attendance and has in mind some improvements to our website.  For example, Bob is working with Zack now to provide a description area for pictures posted to our site.  There was some discussion and general agreement for Bob to work directly with Ron on any improvements and to determine a “not to exceed” budget for the changes or improvements.  
7. OLD BUSINESS:

· Dump Pile…Nothing new was reported on this issue.  Ron committed to continue his follow-up.
· Transcribing Current ESE Restrictions to Computer Documents…Ron explained that there are two ways that a vendor, Kinkos, can capture the documents so that they can be uploaded to our website.  The first, would not allow changes to be made, and everything would have to be recaptured.  The second, would allow for changes and updates to be performed.  The cost difference was not substantial, and, after some discussion, it was agreed that going with the updatable option was the way to go.
· Vandalism, Letter to Board…Some board members have received an unsigned letter provided some specific information about some of the recent incidents of vandalism and four wheeler misuse.  After some discussion several board members agreed to visit with the parents of the young person mentioned in the letter.     
          8.  NEW BUSINESS:

· Pavilion Lot Appraisal…Ron reported that we had received a notice that the tax appraisal on the Pavilion lot was going up to $29,300 and wanted to discuss whether we should protest the increase.  After some discussion, it was determined that, apparently, the increase was in “improvements” and had to do with our fishing pier.  It was generally agreed that we should not protest the appraisal.  
· No Trespassing Signs…Ron reported that signs have been placed at both ends of the silt dam on Fisherman’s…the goal is to keep four wheelers and other motorized vehicles off of the dam.

· Boat Ramp #2…Ron reported that a downed tree was partially blocking the boat ramp.  It should take no more than an hour to remove…Joe volunteered to use his boat if needed.

         9.  ADJORNMENT…Upon motion by Brad, seconded by Scott, we agreed to adjourn.
         10. NEXT MEETING… Tuesday, June 10, 2008, 7:00 pm.
